

U.E COLEGIO "LOYOLA-GUMILLA" CIUDAD GUAYANA

## 2<sup>nd</sup> Year / GUIDE OF EXERCISES 2 (Simple past vs Present Perfect)

Prof. Frank Gor	nzález
-----------------	--------

Present Perfect Structure → Subject + have or has + another verb in past participle

A. Complete the sentences w	<i>r</i> ith the <b>simple past</b> or the <b>present perfect</b> form of the v	erb in pa	arenthes	ses.	
1. She loves Paris. She	She loves Paris. She (be) there many times.				
2. Bill	(work) in that company for 3 years.				
3. They	(go) to London on holiday last mont	h.			
4. Ijust	(read) that book. It's good.			Past	
•	(be) here yesterday.	Present	Past	Past	
6. They	(not/travel) to Germany since I was four.	12	12 1		
7 you	(watch) any film recently?	live	lived	lived	
8. I	(have) pizza for breakfast this morning.	do	did	done	
9. He	(live) in Rome since he was ten.				
	(paint) your house in yellow?	go	went	gone	
11. I	(not/see) you in class last Friday.	write	wrote	written	
12. Shakespeare	(write) over one hundred sonnets.	600	62)4/	soon	
13. Rita	(not/smoke) for two months.	see	saw	seen	
	(win) the lottery three years ago.	fly	flew	flown	
15. What	_ you(do) lately ?	break	broke	broken	

**B.** Change the sentences from the **simple past** to the **present perfect**.

1. Robin **forgot** his phone number. → <u>Robin **has forgotten** his phone number</u>

- 2. Nelly and I didn't visit the museum.  $\rightarrow$  \_\_\_\_\_
- 3. That cat broke my shoes.  $\rightarrow$
- 4. My parents gave me some money.  $\rightarrow$  \_\_\_\_
- 5. My brother didn't fix his car.  $\rightarrow$  \_\_\_\_
- 6. Vicky and Oscar rode their bikes.  $\rightarrow$  \_\_\_\_\_
- 7. The boys didn't find a good job.  $\rightarrow$  \_\_\_\_\_
- 8. The horses went to the river.  $\rightarrow$
- 9. Did you travel to the United States.  $\rightarrow$  \_
- 10. Ignacio did his homework.  $\rightarrow$  \_\_\_\_\_
- 11. Martha didn't go to the beach.  $\rightarrow$  \_
- 12. I didn't make my bed.  $\rightarrow$  \_
- 13. My parents took a taxi on the corner.  $\rightarrow$  \_\_\_\_\_
- 14. George didn't live in a big house.  $\rightarrow$  \_\_\_\_
- 15. The kid flew a beautiful kite.  $\rightarrow$  \_

C. Unscramble the sentences.

- 1. times his cleaned several Evo bedroom has
- 2. angry ever you someone Have with felt ?
- 3. three actress Laura for has an years been

4. seen - that - I - yet - haven't - movie

5. many - Jenny - to - has - times - Autralia - gone

6. that - have - tourists - The - visited - museum - already

7. in - Nestor - Miami - 2014 - has - 2014 - since - lived

8. you - any - recently - books - Have - good - read - ?

9. bought - a - Bruno - new - has - telephone - just

10. African - I - to - been - never - country - have - an

11. this - 2016 - Helen - parrot - had - since - has

12. in - for - worked - They - years - company - have - ten - the

13. drunk - never - has - chocolate - Victor - hot

14. ever - Have - Los - you - Angeles - to - traveled - ?

15. studied - time - kids - for - The - have - a - English - long

## D. Read the text and answer the questions with a complete sentence.

Mark Walker lives with his family on a remote farm in the Australian outback. He's lived there since he was born and his family has owned the farm for three generations. The farm is 450 kilometers from the nearest town. Mark has never been to school and he has not met his teacher in person. For the last ten years, Mark has studied online. Two years ago, Mark suddenly got sick. His parents called a doctor, who decided over the phone that Mark had appendicitis. The doctor and a nurse flew in a small plane to the Walkers' farm and operated on Mark. Fortunately the operation was a complete success and he hasn't had any other serious medical problems. Mark has only left the farm twice in his life. Once he went to the beach and the other time he visited an uncle in Sydney.

Surfers from all over the world have come to Hawaii for the International Surfing Championship. This is one of the most important surfing events in the world. They've brought their long boards, their short boards, and their fans. We wish them all luck. Here is some background on the sport: Surfing has long been a tradition among the Polynesian people. They have practiced the sport on islands in the Pacific Ocean for hundreds of years. The first European to see the sport of surfing was Captain Cook in 1777. Surfing in Hawaii was an extremely popular activity. Men, women, and children surfed for pleasure, and they participated in competitions. Some Hawaiian kings and queens were great surfers. People wrote songs to celebrate surfers' skills and bravery on the large, sixteen-to twenty-foot high waves. Surfing became an international sport in 1915, the Olympic 100-meter swimming champion, Duke Kahanamoku of Hawaii, went surfing in front of a crowd in Australia. He took his board into the water and caught a wave. He rode that wave all the way to the beach. Soon everyone wanted to join in. That's why we're here on this beach today. The surfers here today are all champions. They have ridden the waves on the best beaches around the world-in Australia, in South Africa, in Costa Rica. They have all won at least ten international competitions. Who is going to be the best of the best? Stay tuned to our program.

1.	Where in the world has surfing been a tradition?				
2.	Who was the first European to see people surfing?				
3.	Why have surfers come to Hawaii?				
4.	What have surfers brought with them?				
5.	Did Duke Kahanamoku go surfing in Africa?				
6.					
7.	Where have the Polynesian people practiced the sport ?				
8.	How many international competitions have surfers won?				
9.	What did people write to celebrate surfers' skills and bravery?				
10.	Did surfing become an international sport in 2015?				
11.	Where have surfers ridden the waves?				
12.	Why have surfers come to Hawaii?				
13.	When did surfing become an international sport?				
14.					
15.	Where did Duke Kahanamoku ride the wave?				
16.	What did people do to celebrate surfers' skills and bravery?				
	Have surfers won seven international competitions?				
18.	Has Mark ever been to school ?				
19.	When did Mark get sick ?				
20.	How many times has Mark left the farm ?				
21.	How long has Mark studied online ?				
22.	Did Mark have hepatitis ?				
23.	Has Mark ever left the farm ?				
24.	How long has the family owned the farm ?				
25.	What medical problem did Mark have ?				
26.	Who has studied on line ?				

## **Review of grammar**

## **Time Expressions and Prepositions**

SIMPLE PAST	PRESENT PERFECT		
I went to brazil <b>yesterday</b>	I have <b>already</b> gone to Brazil	I have gone to Brazil once	
yesterday morning	Always	twice	
<b>yesterday</b> afternoon	never	many times	
last night	just several tin		
last Saturday night		I have gone to Brazil <b>recently</b>	
last week/month/year		Lately	
five days <b>ago</b>		I have lived in Venezuela since 2014	
two weeks <b>ago</b>		since I was 9	
in <b>1997</b>		I have lived in Venezuela for six years	
in <b>2014</b>		<b>for</b> a long time	
	Have you ever visited Colombia? already (ya) ?/+ yet (ya) ? yet (todavía) - Have you already finished your homework? Have you finished your homework yet? I haven't finished my homework yet.		